
Personnel Board  

Town of Harvard, Massachusetts  

Monday April 23, 2018 

1:00 p.m.  

Volunteers Room, Harvard Town Hall  

  

Minutes 

1. Presentation of Final ‘Town of Harvard Compensation and Classification Study: Non-Union 

Positions,’ Q&A, and Personnel Board vote. 

 

2. Proposal from Park & Rec for modifications to stipend schedule for beach positions for the 

Summer 2018 season. Postponed to a future time TBD.  

 

3. Other items. 

 

Present: Victor Normand, Don Ludwig, Liz Allard, Stu Sklar, Diana Harte (remote call-in) 

Others: Sandy of HRS, Department Heads, Marie Sobalvarro, Assistant Town Administrator/Human 

Resource Director and Tim Bragan, Town Administrator  

 

Following presentation and Q&A with Department Heads and discussion with Board members, Stu Sklar 

moved to accept report from HRS Consulting and implement. Don Ludwig seconded the motion. The 

vote was unanimously in favor of the motion.  

- Meeting adjourn: 2:15 p.m.  

 


